AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on the 29TH day of December, 2010

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor 

        George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman       

        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman   

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer



        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:21 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & A MOMENT OF SILENCE

Mark Gerlach, Editor of the Sentinel, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA



Add On # 7     HIGHWAY: Purchase of a Class A Truck


Add On # 8     POLICE: Impact Officer

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve this audit in the amount of $1,073,174.89 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

5.
ACCOUNTING: Budget Transfers

Supervisor Booth said there is a invoice from the Orange County Board of Elections for the payment of a portion of the September 14th Primary and November 2nd General Election expenses that were incurred by the County in 2010. An itemization of the 2010 election expenses for the Town of Newburgh is as follows: 

Field Technician Payments



$1,190.00

Election Inspector Payments



47,702.50

Pre-Election Machine Logic & Accuracy Testing
  1,924.00

Poll Site Rental



                 700.00





TOTAL
          $51,516.50

Supervisor Booth said Town Clerk Zarutskie has $50,000.00 budgeted in the Election Maintenance, Leases and Rentals account. Therefore, he will need to transfer $516.50 from the Elections Printing account 001-1450-0496 and $1,000.00 from the Contingency Fund account Number 001-1450-0487. Both transfers will go into Maintenance, Leases and Rentals account number 001-1450-0497. Mr. Booth said only the transfer from the Contingency Account needs Board approval. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the transfer request dated December 29, 2010, submitted by Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, to transfer $1,000.00 from the Contingency Fund account number 001-1990-0499 to the Elections Maintenance, Leases and Rentals account number 001-1450-0497. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
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DISCUSSION: All of the Town Board Members agreed that they want an itemized list of the Election Inspector Payments before paying this invoice.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – no; Councilman Bello – no; Councilman Piaquadio – no; Councilwoman Greene – no; Supervisor Booth – no. 

Motion passed: 0 yes; 5 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Supervisor Booth said the next budget transfer was submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for the Water Distribution and Supply.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Water Distribution and Supply budget transfer dated December 21, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, as follows:

FROM



TO



AMOUNT

040-9040-0800

040-8330-4030

$10,000.00

040-8340-0472

040-8330-0430

  10,000.00

040-9060-0800

040-830-0430


  40,000.00

040-8340-0481

040-8330-0430

  10,000.00

040-8340-0100

040-8330-0430

  15,000.00

040-8340-0499

040-8330-0430

  10,000.00

040-8340-0452

040-8330-0430

    7,000.00

040-8310-0490

040-8330-0474

  25,000.00

040-8340-0458

040-8330-0430

  10,000.00

040-8330-0100

040-8330-0430

  20,000.00

040-8340-0466

040-8330-0430

    8,000.00

040-8330-0200

040-8330-0430

  11,000.00

040-8330-0457

040-8330-0430

  20,000.00

040-8330-0401

040-8330-0430

  20,000.00

040-8330-0459

040-8330-0430

  20,000.00

040-8330-0466

040-8330-0430

    9,000.00

040-8330-0470

040-8330-0430

  10,000.00

040-8330-0480

040-8330-0430

  40,000.00

040-8330-0499

040-8330-0430

  10,000.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

6.
COMPUTER DATA PROCESSING:

A.
Firthcliffe Technologies

Councilman Piaquadio has submitted a voucher from Firthcliffe Technologies to purchase a Maintenance Agreement for a block of 37.5 hours of time. Mr. Piaquadio said this will be the fourth block of time the Town has purchased from Firthcliffe this year. The Town Clerk’s computers need the BAS hardware installed. Councilman Piaquadio said the Code Compliance Department is now connected to the main server as is the Receiver of Taxes. The Town will cancel the Time Warner service for Code Compliance which they no longer need. In the future the Accounting Department will be connected to the main server. An old server will be installed at Town Hall to enable Animal Control to read the BAS software. 

Supervisor Booth asked about the second invoice from Firthcliffe Technologies for a replacement battery in the amount of $174.73.

Councilman Piaquadio said he is investigating that invoice and does not want to pay it until he has talked to Firthcliffe Technologies.  
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the purchase of a 37.5 block of hours for computer repair from Firthcliffe Technologies, Inc., located in Cornwall, New York in the amount of $3,000.00. The funds will come from the Computer Maintenance account number 1680497. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.      

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said the current balance in the Computer Maintenance Account is $10,485.00 before the $3,000.00 is withdrawn.

Councilwoman Greene has concerns with paying Firthcliffe Technologies before the Town is assured that everything has been installed correctly. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


B.
Cit-E-Net

Councilman Piaquadio said that Cit-E-Net provides software to the Town. It posts the Town of Newburgh’s web page and supplies text support for any problems regarding it.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the invoice dated September 9, 2010, submitted by Cit-e-Net, located in Little Falls, New Jersey, for the Website annual subscription renewal (9-9-2010 – 9-8-2011) in the amount of $3,000.00. The funds will come from the Computer Maintenance Account 1680497. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

7.
(Add On) HIGHWAY: Purchase of a Class A Truck
James LaColla, Head Mechanic, came before the Town Board. He said there was a bid opening for the Heavy Duty Axle Truck on December 8, 2010. The lowest bid presented was from Arkel Motors, located in New Windsor, New York. 

The bids were as follows:

BIDDER



AMOUNT PER TRUCK

Arkel Motors

New Windsor, NY 


$164,475.00
Mid Hudson Mack, Inc.

Montgomery, NY 


$178,700.49

Mid Hudson Mack, Inc.

Montgomery, NY 


$170,211.26

Mr. LaColla said the truck Arkel Motors quoted did have some small differences than the other two bidders. The differences will not compromise the functionality of the truck itself and the truck meets the EPA standards.

Councilman Bello asked if the bid for the Heavy Duty Single-Axle Plow Sander Truck asked for the SCR technology, which Arkel Motors did not include. He asked if there will repercussion to the Town if they accept their bid.  

Mr. Taylor advised the Board to see what the EPA test is for the SCR technology. 

Councilman Woolsey said the truck that the Town will purchase from Arkel Motors will be less work and less maintenance for the Town. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to accept the low bid that was submitted by Arkel Motors, located in New Windsor, New York in the amount of $164,475.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Bello asked Mr. LaColla to please revise the Heavy Duty Truck bid for the next vehicle.

Mr. LaColla said the bid price submitted by Arkel Motors includes the welding of the truck body and plow frame. 

Councilwoman Greene asked what the delivery date will be for the truck.

Mr. LaColla said he will talk to Arkel Motors tomorrow and he will contact the Town Board with the estimated date of arrival. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent 

8.
(Add On) POLICE: IMPACT Officer
Supervisor Booth said this item was discussed at the December 15th Audit Workshop in Executive Session. There was a question about a IMPACT Officer having a second job. Mr. Booth asked the Chief of Police and he was told that was acceptable. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to extend the IMPACT Officer position until June 30, 2011. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

9.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:50 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

Submitted by

_____________________________                          _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                          Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk


